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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  The New Hampshire Board of Nursing 
FROM: Lynne Theuner, LPN, MEd, Program Specialist IV 
DATE:  December 19, 2024 
RE:  Bi-Annual Survey Manchester School of Technology 
 
I was able to meet with Sharon Gelinas, LNA Instructor and Kerri Dutton, LNA 
Coordinator at the Manchester School of Technology on November 13, 2024, for 
the purpose of their Bi-Annual Survey. 
 
Sharon does a fabulous job at keeping all the paperwork I needed to see in order, 
I had no questions or concerns regarding paperwork. 
 
Kerri Dutton was brought into the program last year when the LNA Coordinator 
retired.  We were under the understanding that there would be a full program at 
MST this year.  At the last minute, Sharon Gelinas and Kerri Dutton were informed 
that the students enrolled in LNA for this year would be going to the Manchester 
Community College for their program.  This announcement did result in some 
students dropping out of the program. 
 
Sharon Gelinas, Kerri Dutton and I will be meeting with the MST administration on 
January 23, 2025, to discuss, and hopefully finalize plans for the LNA program to 
be conducted at MST during the 2025-2026 school year.  The administration has 
been informed that if this does not happen, the LNA program may be in jeopardy. 


